Resource Committee 
Minutes 
3/12/2021

Attendees: Norm Maze (Shalom), Janice Lara-Hewey (Catholic Charities), Josh Ruitto (COP- OSS), Tracy Allen (KBH), Bill Higgins, Linda Plourde (MSHA). 

Review of Minutes from 02/12/2021. Motion to accept from Linda, Bill Second. Minutes accepted. Will post on www.mainehomelessplanning.org.


Agenda:

· Proposed Action Steps:
	
· PIT Count Follow Up: Still have meeting on the 6th as After Action Review after Janice sent out. Recommendations discussed, lots of carryover from last year. No changes to methodology. Night of and service days are the right structure. Do they need outreach leads? Need to have a way to recruit volunteers, need a point person to send them to. Volunteers: need a way to provide clear, consistent messaging. Anyone who gets recruited needs to understand what is expected of them. Asked for a workflow. PR: More work needs to be done with cohesive message. Use social media. When you do press release, need to include information that training is available. Recommending work be done throughout the year. Using technology to gather information. Should give serious consideration. Group recommends a paid position of PIT coordinator to focus on all aspects of PIT planning. Develop structural systems that will carry through the years despite who is involved. NEHC conference had a lot of valuable information about how other communities conduct their count. How would the recommendations be implemented? Gather information of agencies that have been leads or worked with locally. Where are the organizations that we can get their contact information? Janice will forward outreach lists to Scott at MSHA. MMCN – Maine Military and Community Network was formed as resources for veterans. Platform for sharing information to build relationships and connect vets to services. Will reach out to CoC to see if they want to participate in furthering in the PIT goals. Will keep it on the agenda. Promoting parallel processes between system redesign and the upcoming PIT count. Start with coordinating with Scott to brainstorm. Come up with workable plan and compile resources and contact information. Recommending looking at using an app. Who has the responsibility to get the information on it? Send recommendation to Maine CoC. Resource Committee can send it as is or make edits before sending it to the MCoC. Will share recommendations on behalf of the Resource Committee if all are in agreement. None opposed. 

· Review Youth Inclusivity Training: Went well, lots of good questions. 

· Next Trainings: Not sure about the next training but it could be VAWA or LGBTQ Equal Access. June Training. Reached out to Jenny Stasio at TTD to perhaps to VAWA. Fair Housing, Norm would reach out to Pine Tree Legal. Tracy could also reach out to representatives from Pine Tree Legal who are involved in Affordable Housing group in Augusta. Tenant Based Leadership training could be done also, tailored to non-profits and homeless service providers. 

· Other new business: Bill attending HUD after hours to get some information about how other’s PIT counts went. 

· Program and organizational updates: None



Next Meeting: Friday April 9th, 2020, 1:00pm-3:00pm.
